
January 23, 2023 

Dear Orland, Willows and Colusa Branch Customers, 

Welcome to First Northern Bank!  We are so excited to be a part of the Orland, Willows, and 
Colusa communities.  I know having your bank change can be a bit daunting, but we believe you will 
soon see why First Northern Bank has a 97% customer retention rate.   

First Northern Bank was founded 113 years ago in the farming community of Dixon.  Banking has 
changed a lot since 1910.  Our original staff of two has grown to over 200, and we now have 14 
branches throughout the counties of Solano, Yolo, Glenn, Colusa, Sacramento and Placer.    

But some things haven’t changed. The Bank’s headquarters has been located on the same street 
corner in Dixon since 1911 (it was temporarily housed in a former Dixon ice cream parlor during its 
first year). More important though, First Northern Bank retains the community-oriented focus that 
has been a hallmark since its inception. The Bank still prides itself on being a locally owned and 
operated financial institution with its roots firmly planted in the communities it serves. 

Community banking is a people business. Our specialty has always been tailoring services to meet 
the unique needs of our customers. While First Northern has taken steps to accommodate the 
changing lifestyles of its customers by providing digital and mobile banking solutions, these 
initiatives are meant to enhance, not replace the personal service the Bank’s customers have come 
to expect. First Northern Bank is committed to building and maintaining long-term relationships 
with its customers. Customers can still walk into or call the Bank and receive outstanding personal 
service from a real person. 

First Northern’s employees often live in the same communities in which they work and are very 
involved in local service clubs and community activities, so they have a good understanding of the 
unique needs of their respective area. The Bank is proud of its philanthropic efforts and 
continuously looks for the best opportunities to make a difference within the communities we 
serve.  

For more information about First Northern Bank, visit thatsmybank.com.   We are excited for you 
to discover for yourself the reasons why more and more people every day are saying, “First 
Northern, that’s my bank!” 

Very truly yours, 

Jeremiah Z. Smith 
President & CEO 

People First · Absolute Integrity · Zest for Excellence 
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November 29, 2022 

Dear Future Client of First Northern Bank, 

We are Excited to Welcome You to First Northern Bank! 

On November 7, 2022, Columbia Bank and First Northern Bank announced First Northern Bank’s intention to acquire 
3 of Columbia Bank’s branches due to the Department of Justice’s requirement for Columbia to divest 10 branches as 
a condition of Columbia’s merger with Umpqua Bank.  Pending regulatory approval, the three branches First 
Northern Bank will be welcoming into the Bank are the Colusa Branch, the Willows Branch, and the Orland Branch.  
The conversion of systems and services is anticipated to take place on January 23, 2023 (prior to the 
Columbia/Umpqua system conversion scheduled for March 2023). 

When First Northern Bank learned about the requirement for Columbia Bank to divest the Colusa, Willows, and 
Orland Branches, we were so excited to have been presented with an incredible opportunity to be a part of these 
amazing communities. You see, First Northern Bank’s brand of banking was built on serving communities just like 
yours. These markets are a perfect fit for our local community bank which was established 112 years ago in Dixon, 
California. Colusa and Glenn Counties are contiguous with First Northern Bank’s market and provide us with a 
natural extension of our footprint north, along the I-5 corridor.   

The thought of going through another bank conversion so soon after Columbia Bank acquired Merchants Bank of 
Commerce, we can only imagine your reaction — which is why we wanted to write you this letter. We believe you 
will find that when all is said and done, you will agree that your branch’s divestiture was great for you, your 
community, and the employees of your Branch. Please rest assured you will continue to work with the same great 
bank employees you work with today. 

We have enclosed some information about First Northern Bank with this letter. It’s a good start to learning more 
about our bank, our commitment to giving back to our communities, what makes us different, and the fact that we 
are here to stay. That’s correct, our Board of Directors adopted a Policy of Independence in 1996 to share with our 
customers, employees, shareholders, and communities our intention of remaining an independent community bank.   

At this time, there is nothing you need to do. 

 Continue to bank as you always have.  There will be no disruption in service.  We encourage you to 
continue using your checks, debit/ATM cards, credit cards and online services as you always have. 

 Watch for additional information.  As we move forward with the transition, you will receive important 
materials from us in distinctive bright lime green envelopes.  Please be sure to read the contents for 
important transition information. 

 Questions?  You will also find up-to-date information about the transition from Columbia Bank to First 
Northern Bank on our Welcome Center at thatsmybank.com. 

We are committed to making this transition go as smoothly as possible for you.  We look forward to bringing First 
Northern Bank’s brand of banking to you, and can’t wait for you to proudly say, “First Northern, that’s my bank!” 

Sincerely yours, 

     

 

Louise A. Walker Jeremiah Z. Smith 
President & CEO Sr. EVP/Chief Operating Officer 

  

 

 

 
ADMINISTRATION 

195 N. FIRST STREET, 2ND FLOOR   ••  DIXON, CA  95620  ••  (707) 678-3041  ••  www.thatsmybank.com  
    Member FDIC 

 

November 29, 2022 

Dear Future Client of First Northern Bank, 

We are Excited to Welcome You to First Northern Bank! 

On November 7, 2022, Columbia Bank and First Northern Bank announced First Northern Bank’s intention to acquire 
3 of Columbia Bank’s branches due to the Department of Justice’s requirement for Columbia to divest 10 branches as 
a condition of Columbia’s merger with Umpqua Bank.  Pending regulatory approval, the three branches First 
Northern Bank will be welcoming into the Bank are the Colusa Branch, the Willows Branch, and the Orland Branch.  
The conversion of systems and services is anticipated to take place on January 23, 2023 (prior to the 
Columbia/Umpqua system conversion scheduled for March 2023). 

When First Northern Bank learned about the requirement for Columbia Bank to divest the Colusa, Willows, and 
Orland Branches, we were so excited to have been presented with an incredible opportunity to be a part of these 
amazing communities. You see, First Northern Bank’s brand of banking was built on serving communities just like 
yours. These markets are a perfect fit for our local community bank which was established 112 years ago in Dixon, 
California. Colusa and Glenn Counties are contiguous with First Northern Bank’s market and provide us with a 
natural extension of our footprint north, along the I-5 corridor.   

The thought of going through another bank conversion so soon after Columbia Bank acquired Merchants Bank of 
Commerce, we can only imagine your reaction — which is why we wanted to write you this letter. We believe you 
will find that when all is said and done, you will agree that your branch’s divestiture was great for you, your 
community, and the employees of your Branch. Please rest assured you will continue to work with the same great 
bank employees you work with today. 

We have enclosed some information about First Northern Bank with this letter. It’s a good start to learning more 
about our bank, our commitment to giving back to our communities, what makes us different, and the fact that we 
are here to stay. That’s correct, our Board of Directors adopted a Policy of Independence in 1996 to share with our 
customers, employees, shareholders, and communities our intention of remaining an independent community bank.   

At this time, there is nothing you need to do. 

 Continue to bank as you always have.  There will be no disruption in service.  We encourage you to 
continue using your checks, debit/ATM cards, credit cards and online services as you always have. 

 Watch for additional information.  As we move forward with the transition, you will receive important 
materials from us in distinctive bright lime green envelopes.  Please be sure to read the contents for 
important transition information. 

 Questions?  You will also find up-to-date information about the transition from Columbia Bank to First 
Northern Bank on our Welcome Center at thatsmybank.com. 

We are committed to making this transition go as smoothly as possible for you.  We look forward to bringing First 
Northern Bank’s brand of banking to you, and can’t wait for you to proudly say, “First Northern, that’s my bank!” 

Sincerely yours, 

     

 

Louise A. Walker Jeremiah Z. Smith 
President & CEO Sr. EVP/Chief Operating Officer 

  

January 23, 2023 

Dear Orland, Willows and Colusa Branch Customers, 
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People First · Absolute Integrity · Zest for Excellence 
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